
File No. 22-0455 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to a monetary donation of $1,000,000 to support the 
implementation of Active Bystandership for Law Enforcement (ABLE) Training from the Los Angeles 
Police Foundation. 
 
Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR: 
 

1. APPROVE the acceptance of a monetary donation of $1,000,000 for Police Training and 
Education; and, THANK the donor for this generous donation.  
 

2. AUTHORIZE the Chief of Police, or designee, to negotiate and execute a Professional Services 
Agreement with Georgetown Law Center for Innovations in Community Safety for a term of 18 
months for a sum not to exceed $100,000, for the provision of training services, subject to the 
approval of the City Attorney as to form and legality. 
 

3. AUTHORIZE the Controller to appropriate $330,000 to Police Department Trust Fund No. 885/70, 
Appropriation Account No. to be determined, for the ABLE Training Program, and therefore, 
reimburse to Fund No. 100/70, account number and amount as follows:  
 

Account No. 001092, Overtime Sworn, $300,000  
Account No. 001090, Overtime Civilian, $30,000  

 
4. AUTHORIZE the City Clerk to place the following action relative to the ABLE Training 

Program on the Council agenda on July 1, 2022 or the first meeting thereafter: 
 
AUTHORIZE the Controller to appropriate $570,000 to Police Department Trust Fund No. 885/70, 
Appropriation Account to be determined, for the ABLE Training Program, and therefore, 
reimburse to Fund No. 100/70, account number and amount as follows:  
 

Account No. 001092, Overtime Sworn, $560,000  
Account No. 001090, Overtime Civilian, $10,000 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the Board of Police Commissioners (BPC). Neither the City 
Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on May 4, 2022, your Public Safety Committee considered a BPC report relative to a 
monetary donation of $1,000,000 to support the implementation of ABLE Training from the Los Angeles 
Police Foundation. 
 
After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee approved the recommendations as 
contained in the BPC report, as detailed above. This matter is now referred to Council for its 
consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 
RODRIGUEZ:  YES 
LEE:  ABSENT 
BUSCAINO: YES 



HARRIS-DAWSON: YES 
KORETZ:  ABSENT 
 
LV 5/4/22 
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